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Senator Osten, Representative Walker, and respected members of the Appropriations Committee, my
name is Michelle Catucci and | am a school counselor and Executive Director for the CT School Counselor
Association. | am grateful for the opportunity to share in regards to H.B. No. 5005 AN ACT ADJUSTING
THE STATE BUDGET FOR THE BIENNIUM ENDING JUNE 30, 2021.

| have been a School Counselor in Connecticut for the past 14 years, working at both the middle school
and high school levels. | absolutely love the work | do with all students to help them reach their
potential and goals, even when life can be difficult and stressful. In those 14 years, | have only seen the
needs of my students grow - they need more academic intervention, social and emotional assistance and
skill building, and support getting ready for the workforce and/or post-secondary education, and every
day | come to work ready to take on the challenge of meeting my students’ needs.

My passion for my students and my profession has led me to get involved with the Connecticut School
Counselor Association (CSCA), which is the only professional organization in Connecticut dedicated to
supporting and promoting the role of school counselors and is a chartered division of the American
School Counselor Association (ASCA). | have served as President and Middle School Vice President, as
well as on several committees for the duration of my career. Currently, | am the Executive Director of
CSCA. Being committed to CSCA at such an intense level has only intensified my enthusiasm for not only
my profession, but my desire that each and every student in the state of Connecticut has access to a
school counselor and a comprehensive school counseling program.

School counselors, in accordance with the requirements set forth by the Department of Education are
required to have a master’s degree, graduate credits in counseling and special education, a professional
educator certificate, practicum and internship experiences in school counseling. In my training to
become a school counselor, | completed a 60 credit master’s program that included both a practicum
and internship. My education, training, and practical experiences focused on being a proactive
counselor, seeking out and collaborating with all stakeholders - including students, parents, faculty,
community members, and administrators - to ensure the academic, social emotional, and
post-secondary success of EVERY student. School Counselors are trained in data-driven decision making,
to identify barriers to student success, and to implement a program of services at all grade levels, with
an emphasis on equity and Response to Intervention at all three tiers. This is a dramatic shift from the
role of guidance counselors of the past, which stereotypically was more reactive and vocationally
focused. This shift in our role in schools was acknowledged in 2018 when legislation was passed to
ensure that school counselor was listed in all statutes where previously only guidance counselor was
included.






